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A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina University 

Campus Calendar 
Monday, November 8 
• Eating Disorders, Get Smart Series: 

2:30 p.m., KH 110. Vicki Gardner 

Tuesday, November 9 
• M.AT. testing: 3 p.m., Academic 

Affairs. Linda Ford 
• Volleyball: Coastal at Francis Marion, 

TBA 

Wednesday, November 10 
• Nature Video Lunch Hour: 11:30 a.m. 

to 12:30 p.m., SC 201. Tom Kantz or 
Kathy Taylor 

Thursday, November 11 
• Eating Smart for the Holidays, Get 

Smart Series: 10 a.m., SC 204. 
Vicki Gardner 

Friday, November 12 
• Carolyn Cudone Women's 

Intercollegiate Golf Tournament: all 
day, The Dunes Golf and Beach Club, 
Myrtle Beach. Tom Brennan 

• Lois Taylor lecture: 12:45 to 2 p.m., 
Little Theater. Carolyn Cox 

• Volleyball: Coastal at Big South 
Tournament, TBA 

Saturday, November 13 
• Carolyn Cudone Women's 

Intercollegiate Golf Tournament: all 
day, The Dunes Golf and Beach Club, 
Myrtle Beach. Tom Brennan 

• Volleyball: Coastal at Big South 
Tournament, TBA 

Sunday, November 14 

Intercollegiate Golf Tournament: all 
day, The Dunes Golf and Beach Club, 
Myrtle Beach. Tom Brennan 

Tuesday, November 16 
• M.AT. testing: 3 p.m., Academic 

Affairs. Linda Ford 

Wednesday, November 17 
• Wayne Weible lecture: 7 p.m., WALL 

Auditorium. Neuman Club members! 
Ellen DeKleva, 651-1359 

• Nature Video Lunch Hour: 11:30 a.m. 
to 12:30 p.m., SC 201. Tom Kantz or 
Kathy Taylor 

Thursday, November 18 
• Hunger Banquet for a World Harvest: 

6 to 8 p.m., GCEC 003. Paula 
Sebastian! Andrew Stonefield 

• Men's Basketball: Coastal vs. Sparta­
Republic Czechoslovakia, 7:30 p.m. 

Friday, November 19 
• ''A Fish Story Unraveled", forum: 

6 p.m., SC overflow area. 
Sandi Shackelford 

• A Fish Story, performance: 
7:30 p.m., WA Sandi Shackelford 

Saturday, November 20 
• A Fish Story, performance: 

7:30 p.m., WA Sandi Shackelford 

Sunday, November 21 
• A Fish Story, performance: 

3 p.m., W A Sandi Shackelford 

Monday, November 22 
• Eating Disordcrs, Get Smart Serics: 

2:30 p.m., KH 110. Vicki Gardner 
• Brighton Beach Merrwirs auditions: 

7 to 9 p.m., W A Tom Jones Ia. 
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Coastal sponsored 
women's golf 
tournament brings 
top women golfers to 
the Grand Strand 

Coastal's second annual Carolyn 
Cudone Women's Intercollegiate Golf 
Tournament, co-sponsored by The Dial 
Corporation, will be held Friday, Nov. 12 
through Sunday, Nov. 14 at The Dunes 
Golf and Beach Club in Myrtle Beach. 
Spectators are welcome to attend the 
tournament free-of-charge to observe 
what is expected to be spectacular play. 

The tournament is named in honor of 
Carolyn Cudone, a Myrtle Beach resident 
and ambassador of the game of golf. 

With 48 championships at the state 
and national levels, Cudone's experience 
also includes international victories in a 
1956 Curtis Cup match between the 
United States and Great Britain; the 
1960 Curtis Cup team, which Cudone 
captained; and the International Four 
Ball Match Play Championship in 1962. 
Cudone also is a five-time winner of the 
USGA Women's Senior National 
Championship (1968, 1969, 1970, 1971 
and 1972), and finished second twice, and 
third once. 

Cudonc has been named to the South 
Carol ina Athletic Hall of Fame, the South 
Carolina Golf Hall of Fame, the Carolinas 
Golf Hall of Fame, and the New York • Carolyn Cudone Women's 

'---------------------------------1 State Hall of Fame. 

Holiday celebration planned for faculty/staff 
Faculty and staff, with their spouse or 

guest, are invited to celebrate the season 
at a holiday gathering on Friday, Dec. 3 
from 8 p.m. until midnight at the Holiday 
Inn West, Highway 501 at Waccamaw 
Pottery. 

Hors d'oeuvres, a cash bar, and music 
will be provided at a cost of $5 per person. 

Reservations are required and should 
be turned in to Nadine Godwin or Nila 
Hutchinson in the President's Office by 
Friday, Nov. 19. Checks should be made 

payable to Coastal Carolina University. 
Special room rates are available at the 

Holiday Inn West for those who wish to 
stay overnight; however the number of 
rooms is limited and reservations are on 
a first-come, first-serve basis. For room 
reservations, contact the hotel directly at 
236-1000. 

For more information or to make 
reservations for the holiday gathering, 
contact Nadine Godwin at extension 2014 
or Nila Hutchinson at extension 2002. Ia. 

In 1981 Cudone, with the assistance of 
area golf professionals, organized the 
Myrtle Beach Area Junior Golf program, 
a prototype program that introduces 
children ages 8 to 18 to the game. In the 
13 years since the junior program was 
established, many young golfers have 
participated in the popular program 
conducted at area courses during the 
summer. 

The field includes women golfers from 
Auburn University, Florida State 
University, Louisiana State University, 
Memphis State University, Southern 

See Golf tournament on page 2. 



CCU charters new 
fraternity 

A third national fraternity, the Delta 
Sigma Chapter of Alpha Sigma Phi, has 
been chartered at Coastal Carolina 
University. 

Coastal's chapter president Edward T. 
Danis and 41 other founding members 
were presented a charter at a banquet on 
Oct. 30. Danis is a Coastal senior 
secondary education major from Fairfax, 
Va. 

The Greek letter social fraternity was 
founded at Yale University in 1845 and 
has grown to include 54 chapters across 
the United States. One founding father 
was from Charleston, S.C. 

Alpha Sigma Phi national headquarters 
spommrH a program, "To l3ettcr the Man" 
that emcompasses all aspects offralernal 
life. 

According to Mark Dinges, Greek Life 
Coordinator at Coastal, "We are excited to 
welcome Alpha Sigma Phi to Coastal 
Carolina University. They are a well­
established fraternity with a rich history 
and are expected to offer much to our 
university." 

Leonard Hultquist II, president of 
Atlanta Staff, Inc., was the featured 
speaker. Addresses were delivered by 
national fraternity representative, Stuart 
Spisak; Pledge Educator, Jeffrey DeLong; 
and Bob Squatriglia. 

Eric T. Koepfler will serve as the 
organization's faculty adviser. ~ 

Neuman Club to 
sponsor speaker 

Wayne Weible will present a talk, "Is 
God Part of Your Life?" on Wednesday, 
Nov. 17 at 7 p.m. in the Wall School of 
Business Building auditorium. The 
presentation is sponsored by the Neuman 
Club, a Catholic student organization at 
Coastal, and is free and open to the public. 

For more infonnation, call Ellen 
DeKleva at 651-1359. ~ .. 

Golf tournament 
Continued from page 1. 

Methodist University, University of 
Alabama, University of Florida, 
University of Georgia, University of 
Kentucky, University of Miami, 
University of Mississippi, University of 
North Carolina, University of South 
Alabama, University of South Carolina, 
University of Tennessee, and Coastal 
Carolina University. 

For more infonnation, contact the 
Athletic Dept. or Sports Information. ~ .. 

Coastal Carolina theater presents 
A Fish Story 

Coastal Carolina theater will perform 
A Fish Story, Friday and Saturday, 
Nov. 19 and 20 at 7:30 p.m., and Sunday, 
Nov. 21 at 3 p.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. Tickets are $8, $5 for 
students. 

Playwright Jon Tuttle, a Francis 
Marion University professor, calls A Fish 
Story a contemporary domestic comedy 
with a strangely unsettling happy ending. 

Director Sandi Shackelford describes 
the playas a bold, passionate, and 
hilarious drama that "will delight all 
audiences." 

A deviation from the traditional 
domestic comedy, tho play's four 
chamcterH all have individual agenda!:>. 
The play centers around the family unit, 
the distinctive roles each member plays, 
and the stages and passages that families 
experience. 

Nikki Deemer debuts as the confused 
and confined teenage daughter Annie, 

who is desperately searching for a happy 
ending. 

Michael Matthews plays the brash and 
unpredictable father George. Matthews 
has perfonned in previous Coastal 
Carolina Theater productions including: 
Don't Drink the Water, Our Town, The 
Homecoming, 1776, and Room Service. 

Pamela Ray, who has written and 
directed plays as a theater major, plays 
the spirited and outspoken mother Zee. 

Jason Daniel Vail portrays the 
sensitive and sinitten Frank. Vail's 
theater experience includes Don't Drink 
the Water, 1776, and Room Service. 

A forum, "A Fish Story Unraveled," 
will be prCHcnted by Shackelford and 
Tuttle on Friday, Nov. 19 at 6 p.m. (prior 
to the evening's perfonnance) in the 
Student Center overflow area. The forum 
is free and open to the public and will 
illuminate the playas a distinctive 
familial case study. ~ 

Hunger banquet dramatization to be held 
Students Taking Active Responsibility 

(STAR) will host a Hunger Banquet for a 
World Harvest on Thursday, Nov. 18 from 
6 to 8 p.m. in GCEC 003. Tickets are $3; 
reservation deadline is Monday, Nov. 15. 
All proceeds go to Oxfam America, a non­
profit international agency that works to 
fight hunger around the world. 

The banquet will demonstrate the 
inequities ofliving conditions among 
people throughout the world. By random 
drawing, guests will receive dinners that 
represent these inequities. 

A large meal is prepared and divided 
among participants in proportions that 
represent the earnings of people who live 
in the world's high-, middlo-, and low-

income countries. 
Figures for the hunger banquet are 

based on per capita Gross National 
Product. According to these numbers, 
15 percent of participants will be served a 
gourmet meal, 25 percent will eat rice 
with beans or broth, and the remaining 
60 percent will share rice and water. 

"Through this dramatization, we hope 
to raise consciousness about world hunger 
while raising money for Oxfam America," 
said banquet coordinator Paula 
Sebastian. 

For more infonnation about the 
banquet, contact Paula Sebastian or 
Andrew Stonefield at extension 2337. ~. 

Conway Elementary 1992 "Outstanding 
Teacher" to speak at Coastal 

Conway Elementary School's 1992 
"Outstanding Teacher," Lois Taylor, will 
present a lecture at Coastal on Friday, 
Nov. 12 from 12:45 to 2 p.m. in the Little 
Theater of the Graduate and Continuing 
Education Building. The presentation is 

free and open to the public. 
Taylor's fifth-grade chorus will 

perform. 
For more infonnation, contact Carolyn 

Cox at extension 2513. ~ 

The next issue of On Campus will be Monday, Nov. 22; 
deadline for infonnation submission is Tuesday, Nov. 16. ~ 
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Note to faculty 
The Financial Aid and Scholarship 

Office has requested that faculty 
members announce to their classes that 
the 1994-1995 Scholarship Applications 
are now available for distribution in the 
Office of Scholarships and Financial Aid 
in EMS 118. 

For more information, contact Linda 
Carroll at extension 2322. I&-

Where is my package? 
All deliveries to Coastal, except for 

U.S. Postal Service mail, should be 
addressed to 755 Highway 544. These 
deliveries include, but are not limited to, 
UPS. I~edl'ral Express. and Airborne. 

For morc in/ormation, conlad campUH 
mail services at extension 2156. ~ 

Bulletin Board 
Free love: Two adorable puppies - free 
to good homes. Black labrador mother; 
German shepherd father. Don't miss this 
chance for new love and true devotion in 
your life! For more information, call 
extension 2003 or 248-2509 to leave a 
message. ~ 

Birthdays 
November 

8 

10 

11 
12 
14 

15 

16 

17 
18 
19 

20 

21 
22 

23 
25 
26 

Reubin Fullwood 
Francis Butler 
Desiree Scott 
Chris Martin 
Regis Minerd 
Jimmie Bryant 
Jackie Gmuca 
Thea Robinson 
Robin Bell 
Gwen Turner 
,John Farrelly 
Randall Cox 
Gina Markland 
Will Garland 
Ginny Kintz 
Richard Dame 
Sarah Ann McDearmon 
Sally Horner 
Glenn Hanson 
Patricia Donovan-Ealy 
Art Wendelken 
Mary Swank 
Robert Gamble 
Ernest Smith 
Gayle Skipper 
Ed McNew 
Bob Squatriglia 
Arizona Fairwell 
Amy Ferguson 
Michael Lackey I&-

Graduate advisement, registration for 
spring semester to be held 

Advisement and advance registration 
for new and continuing graduate students 
in the School of Education at Coastal 
Carolina University will be held Tuesday, 
Nov. 9 through Thursday, Nov. 11 and 
Monday, Nov. 15 through Thursday, Nov. 
18 from 3 to 6 p.m. in Kearns Hall, room 
213. 

The master's degree in education is the 
first graduate program to be offered 
through Coastal Carolina University. 
Additional graduate programs are offered 
at Coastal through USC Graduate and 
Regional Studies. 

According to Dennis Wiseman, 
"(;radu;ltl' Hi.udy at CoaHtal Carillina 
Univcrsily, moving into itH lictond 
semester, is off to a good beginning. It is 
important that all graduate students meet 
with an education adviser in planning 
their program of study and in making 
course selections." 

Advisement for Graduate Regional 
Studies students will be held Monday, 
Nov. 15 through Friday, Nov. 19 from 3 to 
5 p.m. in the Graduate Office of the 
Graduate and Continuing Education 
Building. . 

Advisement appointments for all 
graduate students are now being 

scheduled. Following advisement, 
students may register for spring semester 
classes throughout the week in the 
Graduate Office. 

Graduate Regional Studies students 
may also use telephone registration 
(TIPS) from push-button telephones 
beginning Monday, Nov. 8. 

Bills for spring semester tuition will be 
mailed Monday, Dec. 7. Spring classes 
begin Monday, Jan. 13. 

Graduate courses are offered through 
USC Graduate Regional Studies at 
Coastal in English, government, history, 
librarianship, mathematics, psychology, 
public health administration, social work, 
and Hcvcn.d olher disciplines. USC also 
offers courses at Coastal leading to the 
professional MBA and master of 
engineering degrees. 

For more information about 
registration or eligibility requirements for 
the education graduate degrees, call the 
office of the Dean of Education and 
Graduate Studies at extension 2011. 

For more information about registration 
or eligibility requirements for Graduate 
Regional Studies course work, contact the 
Helen Hood at extension 2672. ~&-

Library receives new federal/state documents 
Kimbel Library has received the 

following new federal and state 
documents. 

• Techniques for estimating magnitude 
and frequency offloods in South Carolina, 
1988 

Call # GB/1399.4/.86/G8/1992 
• Agricultural pesticide use in coastal 
arra: A national sllInmary 

Call # ISJ\/!)50.2/.A4II';V 1!)!)2 
• Benthic invertebrates in Lake Marion 
and selected tributaries in the vicinity of a 
hazardous· waste landfill near Pinewood, 
South Carolina, 1988 

Call # QHl96.8.B41B4311991 
• National action plan for global climate 

change 
Call # QC/981.81.C51N3411992 

• International math and science 
assessment - What have we learned? 

Call # QAlI3/.M43/1992 
• A new technological era for American 
agriculture 

Call # S/494.5/.151N3/1992 
• National assessment of college student 
IrarninfJ: Issues and concerns 

Call # Ll.Jl4:~(j(i.4/.N277/UJ92 
• Families first - report of the national 
commission on America's urban families 

Call # HQ/536/.N3/1993 

For more information, contact Kimbel 
Library. Ia-

Auditions to be held for local 
theater production 

Auditions for the Theatre of the 
Republic production of Neil Simon's hit 
comedy Brighton Beach Memoirs will be 
held Monday, Nov. 22 and Tuesday, 
Nov. 23 from 7 to 9 p.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. 
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The cast will consist of four women 
and three men. The play will be directed 
by Tom Jones. 

For more information, contact Jones at 
extension 2510. Ia-



Biology Dept. plans 
lunchtime videos 

The faculty ofthe Biology Department 
are sponsoring a Nature Video Lunch 
Hour each Wednesday from 11:30 a.m. to 
12:30 p.m. in SC 201. The programs are 
free and open to the campus community. 

Each week will feature a select 
program from educational productions 
such as NOVA, National Geographic, 
Life on Earth, The Secret of Life, and 
others. 

Participants may bring their lunch if 
they would like to do so. 

For more information, contact Tom 
Kantz at extension 2269 or Kathy Taylor 
at extension 2235. ~&. 

For your info. 
Coastal's Office of Computer Services 

and Communications has changed its 
name to Information Technology Services 
(ITS) to better define its duties, 
responsibilities, and mission for 
tomorrow. ~ 

Cafeteria Menu 
The campus cafeteria menu features a 

daily lunch special which includes one 
entree plus three vegetables (or two 
vegetables and dessert ofthe day) with a 
dinner roll and a small beverage for $3.75. 

Week of Nov. 8: 

Monday: Spaghetti and Meat Balls 
or Grilled Ham Slices 

Tuesday: Meat Loaf 
or Savory Baked Chicken 

Wednesday: Stuffed Green Peppers 
or Roast Pork with Apples 

Thw'sday: Chicken with Dumplings 
or Roast Beef in Gravy 

Friday: Fried Clam Strips 
or Tuna and Noodle Casserole 

Week of Nov. 15: 

Monday: Turkey with Gravy 
or Chili Macaroni 

Tuesday: Lemon Baked Chicken Breast 
or Beef Stew 

Wednesday: Chicken Bog 
or Barbecue Spare Ribs 

Thursday: Swiss Steak with Brown Gravy 
or Baked Ham Slices with Oranges 

Friday: Seafood Casserole or Fried Shrimp 

Menu listings are subject to change without 
notice due to product availability. ~a. 

Coastal Carolina People 
NeUjean Rice has had an essay, entitled 
"The Community Cookbook as Regional 
History: A Channel for Neighboring," 
accepted for publication in Recipes for 
Reading, an upcoming book about 
community cookbooks. 

Tim Touzel has had a paper accepted by 
the National Council of Teachers of 
Mathematics for the council's 1994 
national conference to be held in 
Indianapolis, Indiana. Touzel will 
present further research on his 
assessment of student learning in 
mathematics methods classes through the 
use of portfolios as compared to more 
traditional methods. 

Chris Malloch presented a seminar, 
entitled "How to Run Ropes Course," at 
Coastal Carolina Hospital on Nov. 3. 

Kathy Taylor had an article accepted for 
publication in the June 1994 issue of the 
scientific journal Wetlands. The paper is 
entitled "The interactive effects of 
herbivory and fire on an oligohaline 
marsh, Little Lake, Louisiana, USA." 
Taylor also was recently invited to 
present a lecture, entitled "Effects of 
Herbivory, Competition, and Fire on 
Coastal Marsh Communities," at 
Appalachian State University as part of 
the ASU Biology Department's research 
seminar series. 

Subhash Saxena has been selected as 
one of only five visiting lecturers in South 
Carolina by the Mathematical Association 
of America. 

Alan Case recently attended the 1993 
National Recreations and Park 
Association Conference in San Jose, 
California. His article "Computer 
Competency: A Necessity for Entry-Level 
Leisure Service Professionals," was 
published in the NRPA Fall 1~)9:i 
Cornerstone magazine. 

COASTAL CAROLINA 
UNIVERSITY 

I ,I II I. I 

On Campus is published biweekly 
on Monday by the Office of Public 
Information. Items to be included 
should be submitted by noon the 
Tuesday before publication. 

Coastal Carolina University is an 
affirmative action, equal opportunity, 
state-supported institution. ~ 
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Steve Nagle recently had an article 
published in Historical Linguistics 1989: 
Papers from the 9th International 
Conference on Historical Linguistics, 
edited by Henk Aertsen and Robert J. 
Jeffers, Amsterdam: John Benjamins. 
His article is entitled "Double Modals in 
Early English." 

Tom Jones recently presented a paper, 
entitled "Illusion and Reality, Sexuality 
and Love: The Frustrated Women of 
Tennessee Williams," at the Popular 
Culture Association in the South and the 
American Culture Association in the 
South conference in Nashville, Tennessee. 
The conference theme was the Emerging 
South of the '90s. Popular culture studies 
have come to consist of those scholarly 
inquiries which deal with the customs, 
attitudes, artifacts, events, myths, 
language, and the like that are shared by 
a significant portion of a culture or 
subculture particularly in the South. 

David Barnwell presented a paper, 
entitled "Problems of Articulation and 
Testing," at a conference on Research 
Problems in Adult Language Learning 
held recently at Ohio State University. 

Selected singers from Coastal's Concert 
Choir attended the 4th Annual South 
Carolina Intercollegiate Choral Festival 
held Oct. 21 and 22 at Presbyterian 
College. The conference clinician was 
world renowned conductor Dr. Andre J. 
Thomas from Florida State University. 
The conference concluded with a gala 
concert presented by the 125 students 
representing 13 colleges and universities 
from across the state. At the concert, 
Christopher Hennigan was one of only 
four soloists selected from the entire 
group. Others attending were Amy 
Barton, Kirsten Nohe, Robert Wells, 
Dennis Fowler, Lynda Parker, Megan 
Klein and Tadd McKellar. ta. 

In appreciation 
The following letter was received from 

Linda Carroll. 

I really appreciate all the calls, cards, 
and kind expressions of sympathy during 
the time of my freak accident. Even the 
humorous jokes were thoughtful. 

Thank you to the Coastal family 
during the time of my recovery and my 
return to work. 

Gratefully, Linda Carroll ~ 
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